

## Lorain Cooperative Ministry

**Caring For Our Community** 

Dan Erwine, Director 440-949-7397 danerwine@centurytel.net

## Officers 2012-2013

Pastor Laurie Miller President

Pastor Lee Higgins Vice President

Susan Adkins Secretary

John Powers Treasurer

## **Member Churches**

Amherst Church of the Nazarene

Avon Lake Presbyterian Church

Christ Lutheran Church

Episcopal Church of the Redeemer

First Congregational Church

First Evangelical Lutheran Church

Heritage Presbyterian Church

Lorain Lighthouse United Methodist Church

Supported by:

St. Paul Lutheran Westlake

Mailing Address: 603 Washington Avenue Lorain, Ohio 44052 440-522-9208 (Dan) Dear Mr. Richard Novak,

June12, 2013

As Program Director for the Lorain Cooperative Ministry, I am asking again for your generosity in the use of The Black River Landing Facility on August 29, 2013 for our annual Free Farmers Market.

We are a non-profit organization providing services to those in need throughout Lorain County. For the past two years we have held the market at your site and met the needs of 4, 725 people. We are blessed to have the opportunity to hold this event at your site again this year allowing us to bring more produce and safely serving those in need in our county.

In our Ministry we are blessed with the ability to be supported through grants and monetary donations. We therefore respectfully request a fee waiver for the use of the site and in turn would like to offer volunteers to assist you in the up-keep and beatification projects to help Ralph Bruening and his crew this fall.

Thank you for your consideration. Feel free to contact with any questions at my cell phone, 440-522-9208.

May God bless you!

Dan Erwine

Director,

Lorain Cooperative Ministry

440-949-7397 (home)

dancrwine@centurytel.net